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Happy Fourth of July! On this birthday of the nation we have so
much to be grateful for. Family, Freedom and Baseball. Let's hope
the Giants keep up the good work in the Western Division.  We
hope July you take the opportunity to come by the pool for a dip or
to sit poolside for a snack and hang out.  Thank you to all the
lifeguards and directors for providing such a wonderful place to
gather.

Enjoy the long days of Summer and have a wonderful
Independence Day.

The next Board meeting will be

The
Fiesta Bee

July Newsletter
Volume LXIX Issue 7

The pool is now open 7 days a week from 12:00 noon
until 8:00 PM. However, this does not mean we will be
open until 8:00 PM every night. If the weather is
cool/cold and no one is at the pool at 6:00 PM, we will close early.
If you plan on coming down to the pool after 6:00 PM on one of
those cooler evenings, call down to the pool before 6:00 PM and
let us know you are coming down to swim.

Lap swim will start on Friday, June 20th, every Friday, Saturday,
and Sunday from 11:00 AM to 12:00 noon.

Missing your 2025 pool wristbands? The reason is that you are
delinquent in your dues, special assessment, or both. 44 residents
still have not paid one of the two or both. Late fees are attached;
the longer you wait, the more you pay. Our annual dues are very
cheap and reasonable compared to the average HOA dues across
the state and nation. If you are unaware of your status, contact our
Association Treasurer.

Please do not email me regarding pool parties; email
, and always go to our website for

more information.

http://www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
mailto:editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
mailto:rentals@fiestagardenshoa.com
http://fiestagardenshoa.com
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Hello FGHA
As your children grow, it may seem like a wonderful idea to
bring those slightly used toys to the kiddie park so others
can enjoy them.  I want to remind you before you bring
those toys to the sand box to look at them carefully to
ensure that they are in great shape.  A used toy that has
broken parts can create a potential injury occurrence.

As a reminder the parks and tennis courts are for the use
of paying members only.  If you give the codes to
nonmembers, and you are not there with them, you are
violating the rules.  You may bring people to use the park
and tennis courts as your guest; however, you must be
with your guests at all times.  If you have given the code to
nonmembers, you need to inform them that they are no
longer allowed to use our facilities unless accompanied by
you!!!

I plan the following work at the park facilities before I return
to school in August:

1. Finish staining the inside area of the cabana, and
bathroom building

2. Put the kiddie park lights on a solar switch rather
than the motion activation that they currently use.

3. Sand and stain all the benches and wood tables.
4. Figure out how to put a better border around the

shelter concrete on the floor.
5. Install a concrete ramp at the top gate nearest the

pool to allow strollers an easier entry and exit
6. Fix both gate locks to function better.
7. Rebuild the structure around the gas meters at the

park to better fit into the aesthetic of the fence at
the end of the park.

8. Install two 4x8 plywood pieces painted with chalk-
board paint to focus the chalk art that has been
appearing on the fence.

9. As the revenue increases for the FGHA we will add
more tanbark to the kiddie park.

Many of the issues that need addressing are more elbow
grease than money, however some items will cost money.

7 p.m., at the Cabana

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings are now hybrid. For more information on
these meetings, please visit

Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting Portal
for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Where: Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  5:30 PM - 7:00 PM  (Special Meeting)

7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  (regular Meeting)

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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APPROVED

The FGHA Board Meeting was started at 7:05pm. Board Members in attendance were, Mike Bratt -- Parks Director, Steve Stanovcak
-- Pool Operations, Christina Saenz -- Vice President, Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenance, Laurel Kent -- Social Director, and Paul
McCann -- President.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the April 9th minutes were approved.

April operating expenses are $26,600. This includes property taxes of $13,400 and recurring monthly expenses.
Cash in operating account is $107,300.
Cash in reserve fund account is $113,900.
HOA dues, $267,500 collected so far which is 92% of the total.  Another $24,100 is in accounts receivable. A handful of
Members have elected to make monthly payments.
No updates to brick sales or collections in April.
$830,700 of the emergency assessment has been collected which is 90%. We still need to collect $8,900 which is 10%.
There are some residents who have paid annual dues but are refusing to pay the emergency assessment. There are 74 resi-
dents who have not paid dues and/or emergency assessment.
Different options were discussed to try and get the delinquent residents to pay. They varied from sending them to collec-
tions, putting a message in the Bee, Paul putting a message in the President message and members talking to them. It was
decided to put the message in the Bee and to send the delinquent members letters to remind them to pay.

Since we are still in search of a new Civics Director, Paul McCann did talk about an update to Delaware going south from
the gas station to the brewery. There will be a left-hand turn lane with a light onto Bermuda. It will also include bike lanes. In
front of Expo Center there is a sign, and you can scan the QR code and see the configuration.

The pool party will be later this year; the date is still to be determined. Hoping the weather will be better having it on later
date.
Food trucks on Fridays will begin mid-June when the pool is fully open.

The motion lights are working.
The stain for the cabana has been purchased for the cabana and lifeguard buildings. We have about 7 people and 2 kids
volunteered to help stain. It will most likely be done during the week. Need to make sure there is no rain.
One lock is sticking at end of park and pool entrance. They will be fixed.
Scapes will be mowing the lawn in front of the cabana.

May 17th is the pool opening, the heat will be turned on the week before as well as the pool cover.

June 16th the pool will be open 7 days a week.
Thanks to Cheryl Pendergrass, her son Aiden, Christy Knott, Mike Bratt, Denise Iskander and Barbara Hall who came out
and helped with the pool clean up.
The swim lesson sign-up sheet will be available on our website soon. You can register on the website and Christy will send
an email confirming your spot and a link to pay. There will be some bilingual instructors as well. A message will be sent out
via ManageCasa when the forms are available on our website. Caity and Christy will put a notice in the Bee next month with
pool rules.

Christina investigated Google workspace for nonprofits. They denied our request for now until we get them the forms that
show we are a nonprofit.

Thanks to everyone who helped get the pool handled for opening and for getting swim lessons set.

It's time to renew our insurance for the common areas. We will keep everything the same. Our insurance went up 18% to $19,750.
Our insurance runs from May 2025 to May 2026.
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On a motion duly made, seconded and approved by all Board Members the renewal of our insurance was approved.

The current gate at the pool can no longer be left open during pool hours. So, we need to build a new 10x10 area that encompasses
a new gate that self closes, be ADA compliant, and separates the cabana from the pool. It will then be compliant with what we were
instructed to do to keep the pool open and will cost $3,640. This is not in our budget; however, we cannot have the pool open
without it. The board needs to seriously think about a possible special assessment and make sure the 74 residents who have not
paid, pay. These 74 people owe over $32,000 to the HOA.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, it was decided to spend $3,640 to build the new
fence/gate.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members to approve any reasonable permit costs to build the
fence.

Now that the Bees are being hand delivered its even more important get your reports to Eleni on time. There are many steps required
to get the Bee out to residents. We have all our Block Captains! Thanks to everyone who volunteered.

Vicky needs the Board to discuss how we will raise additional funds and cut costs. Hopefully there will be a resolution in June. It was
requested to share the delinquent names of residents who have not paid dues/assessments with the Board so possibly Board
Members could speak with them.

There are no new updates regarding our lawsuit.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm. The next meeting will be Wednesday, June 4th, 2025, at 7:00pm on Zoom or join us in the cabana.

The FGHA Board Meeting was started at 7:04pm. Board Members in attendance were, Mike Bratt-Parks Director, Steve Stanovcak-
Pool Operations, Christina Saenz-Vice President, Steve Muller-Pool Maintenace, Laurel Kent-Social Director and Paul McCann-
President.

 - On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the May 7th minutes were approved.

May operating expenses were $25,800. Due to lifeguard orientation lifeguard wages were double the amount from same
period last year. The HOA will need to figure out how to stay within the budget or add this to the special assessment.
Cash in operating account is $87,000.
Cash in reserve fund account is $114,000.
HOA dues, $274,600 collected so far which is 94% of the total.  Another $17,100 is in accounts receivable. A handful of
Members have elected to make monthly payments.
No updates to brick sales or collections in May.
The litigation matter against one of our members for unpaid assessments has been settled. The first payment to us will be in
June. We should not have any more legal fees unless there is a breach of contract.
Emergency assessment collected is $92,000 which is 85.7%. $6,900 is still due.
Physical letters and emails were sent out to residents who were delinquent in paying their dues and we collected $7,000.

Vicky shared financial concerns in the May Bee. Some of her concerns are,
Dues have been stagnant up till 2022.
Rising costs to keep up our areas. Longer we put off the maintenance that needs to be done the higher the cost will be.
The pool area is not compliant.
Legal fees.
Our reserves are depleted.
We need to most likely have a special assessment. HOA needs to raise $220,000.
We could also cut costs. Possibly no lifeguards, shorter pool hours, no social events. Etc.
You can read Vicky’s concerns in last month's May Bee.

As of now Vicky has resigned as of the end of June. She wants to be transparent and doesn’t always feel supported. She looks to the
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Board for guidance and support and asks that people remain respectful if there are disagreements. The Board and other members
are very concerned what will happen if we lose Vicky and realize that she is correct in saying that we need to cut costs or raise the
money we need. Vicky will stay on for a while longer but let the Board know to please still look for a new Treasurer.

Food trucks on Fridays will begin June 20th.  Sam’s Chowder House will be our first.
Grillzilla will be on the 27th. This year we will be targeting only food trucks with a small minimum so the association will not
get charged an extra fee.
Some people felt that some of the trucks needed to be faster and that it was taking an hour to get food. There were some
issues but most of the trucks were done and gone by 7:30.

The outside of the cabana has been stained. It took 2 days with volunteers; the inside of the pool area will be stained soon.
We came under budget with the stain.
Mike needs volunteers and a work party to start staining the benches. If you can help, please

The lights still need to be fixed, once Mike gets the key to the pump room to turn off the electricity it will get done.

Pool is great and is a nice 85 degrees.
Steve M. was asked to check if the lights are fixed in the pool.

Weekends have been busy at the pool. There was one incident where a lifeguard had to pull a child out of the pool.
Christy reported that the pool is going great. Swim lessons are going well we have already brought in $18,000 and $870.00
is from non-residents. Many residents signed up for the whole summer. We also have some volunteers that have signed up
to check people in at the pool entrance. You can bring in no more than 5 guests at one time.
We are looking into trying to save money regarding the pool. Some ideas are to charge extra for parties that have 50-80 and
have them pay extra; reduce the hours the pool is open by 1 hour, using volunteers to check people in rather than paying
someone so we get our guest fees.

There is a new process to rent the cabana. It is on our website and is working out well and has been pretty seamless. You
will find it under Pool Info, “Rental Contract” on our website.
We are looking into a digital lock for the cabana rather than a lock box. It would alert when anyone comes or goes and the
time. It would also make it easier for set up and leaving.
Some of our costs for renting the cabana are not covering the total cost of lifeguards. If a party has 50-80 guests, we need
to hire 1 more lifeguard for that party yet we are still charging the same amount. We could charge an extra fee if a party has
50-80 guests. This would make up for the extra cost of hiring another lifeguard.

Nothing to report.

Pro Modeling confirmed we will be getting $10,000 back. Final inspection has been done. We are working with the city to get our
Certificate of Occupancy. We need solar inverter replaced. We are working with Pro Modeling to get that done and will not pay them
until it is taken care of.

Christy would like to purchase an App to use for scheduling and communication with the lifeguards. The cost is $90.00 for the year.
She would also like swim platforms built to be used during swim lessons. A resident has offered to build them, and parts would cost
$100.00. Due to our tight budget Mike Bratt generously offered to pay the $90.00 for the App and Steve Muller generously offered to
pay $100.00 for the swim platform. Thank you to these Board Members.

Meeting adjourned at 8:49pm. The next meeting will be Wednesday, July 9th, 2025, at 7:00pm on Zoom or join us in the cabana.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday July 9th, 2025
7:00pm

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report –Vicky Nguyen

4. Board Reports
a. Civic
b. Social –Laurel Kent
c. Parks –Mike Bratt
d. Pool Maintenance –Steve Muller
e. Pool Operations –Steve Stanovcak
f. Vice President –Christina Saenz
g. President –Paul McCann

5.   New Business

Cost Saving Ideas for the HOA

Pool Rental Logistics

6.   Old Business

Recovered Legal Fees

Special Assessment

7.   Questions and Comments

8.   Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed.
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Summer Food Truck Series Coming Your Way!

FOOD TRUCK

Friday, July ??

4pm –8pm

Outside the Pool

Stay Tuned to The Bee, Facebook and ManageCasa for Future Friday Food Truck Offerings!

- Your Social Committee

 SAMPLE
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